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Brief description of proposal for window replacement: 
1797 5th Avenue  
 
My house sits in the historic district and was built in1900.  I am proposing to replace 7 
double hung windows that are original to the construction in 1900. In these windows 
none of the ropes and pulleys remain.  Weights are gone.  Windows don’t seal tightly. In 
two of the windows the wood is deteriorated. No frames will change.  I propose only to 
replace wood sashes and glass. 
 
In addition, I want to replace the glass in 4 windows that were installed in 1982 - no 
sashes or frames changed, just the glass because it has clouded over the years.   
 
The picture window on the north side of the house, facing 5th Avenue, is now a double 
hung, but I have been told that the dimensions are too large to meet the present 
requirements for making a new double hung here, so we propose  that the same size 
window be installed to appear as a double hung by adding a cross piece of wood at the 
center of the window, both inside and out. See page 1 of Jeld-Wen proposal. 
 
In order to retain the original intent of architectural detail and construction, I have chosen 
wood sashes made by Jeld-Wen for the 6 windows that require new sashes.  Again, no 
frames will be changed. And the windows will have insulated glass that will provide 
improved energy efficiency.  Upon completion, original historic appearance of these 
windows will remain the same as they look now from the exterior. 
 
The one window to be replaced in the basement is not visible from the street as it sits 
back in a deep window well.  It has been advised that this window be vinyl because of 
where it sits below ground level. 
This window is presently an aluminum window - bent badly, opens and closes poorly. 
 
Note:   
Included here are 
- photos of house, and the windows to be replaced 
- the proposal from Architectural Windows and Doors with info about each window, and 
glass to be used 
- section details of the Jeld-Wen windows. These include the frames, but again, I will be 
purchasing and replacing only sashes and glass, no exterior frames will change. 
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From: Wyss, Darren
To: Floyd, John
Cc: Schroder, Lynn; Williams, John
Subject: Waiving Pre-Application Conference Requirement
Date: Monday, July 11, 2022 4:33:38 PM

Greetings,
Under the authority prescribed by Community Development Code Chapter 99.030.B(4), I have
waived the need for a pre-application conference for a proposal to replace windows in the

home located at 1797 5th Avenue within the Willamette Historic District.  It was determined
the applicant’s prior consultations with staff, the fact only windows (no trim or siding) are
proposed to be replaced, the fact that the Historic Review Board is the decision-making
authority for this application, and the public hearing format will afford an opportunity for the
community to provide comment, made the pre-application conference unwarranted. The
Planning File number for this Class II Historic Design Review is DR-22-06. This email meets the
requirement of written notification to the Planning Commission and applicable neighborhood
association (Willamette NA) as outlined in Community Development Code Chapter
99.030.B(4). Please let me know if you have any questions. Thanks.

Darren Wyss
Planning Manager
Planning

#6064

Please consider the impact on the environment before printing a paper copy of this email.
This e-mail is subject to the State Retention Schedule and may be made available to the public
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